 HSIA GENERAL MEETING 
KEY SCHOOL IN PERSON & VIRTUAL

November 9, 2023
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Tom Anderson, Claire Corcoran, Mike Wurst, Ray Sullivan, Christian Elkington, Kevin Green Virtual:  Patrice Teetermoran (Absent: Gene Gross, Tim Cantor, Maureen Sherer, Steve Vanderbosch)
ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF:  Jean Somers

GUESTS:  Geoff Werner, Sandra Anderson, Lisa Zimmerman, Donna Bacchi, Stacie May, Sandi Brown, Mary Skinner, Richard Skinner, Robin Clark, Joh Phillips, Paul Craley, Sharon Blugis, Joe Kiebish, Andrew Hodgson, Dan Hoadley, Yousif Ismael, Vivian Werner, Kathy McFadden, Joanna Parkinson, Rosemary Foltis, Doug Freeman, Ann Ward, Bill Schrott, Lindsey Schrott, Anne Schrott, Vijay Ramraj, Ray Sullivan, Helene Raven, Kevin Green, Rebecca Ostrow, Lora Bleacher, Todd Shields, Tom Schwallenberg, Paulette Schwallenberg, Matt Franz, Danielle Franz, Kim Webber, Angie Carroll, Mark Carroll, Maria Triandos, Carol Olsen, Chris Polamalu, Bill Barker, Lisa Rodvien Virtual:  Brayan Madrid, Cari Bower
Tom Anderson called the meeting to order at 7:15 pm.
MINUTES:  Christian Elkington moved to approve the September General Meeting minutes.  Helene Raven seconded the motion.  Vote taken -- unanimously approved.
NOMINATIONS:  Mike Wurst reported that we are holding our Board of Directors election this evening, which takes place every two years.  Patrice Teetermoran has removed her name from the nominations.  Mike will tally all ballots, to include any write-ins on the ballot.  If any write-ins are in the top seven, we will confirm that they are an HSIA member in good standing, notify them via email or phone call and they will be given 48 hours to accept or decline.  At this time, Mike invited everyone to place their ballot in the ballot box if they have not already done so, and closed the election.  Mike and group will count the ballots.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Tom Anderson reported that he is reorganizing the HSIA Committee Chair positions and creating seven super groups with subcommittees under each of the seven super groups.  The Board’s responsibility is to maintain the community, so starting in 2024, each board member will lead a super group.  HSIA is creating a new position, Property Manager.  Robin Clark has been accepted as the HSIA Property Manager.  This is a paid contractual position.
PROPERTY MANAGER:  Robin Clark reported as follows:

· Started as contract Property Manager on October 1.
· RFP is on the street for groundskeeping and we’ve received feedback from two contractors.
· Working on a few small projects

· Turned off foot wash at the beach.
· Working on contracts and creating a good record of timeliness

· Neighborhood monitoring/violations and reporting all to the Zoning & Permits Chairs

· Next on the list:  Security RFP, Environmental BMP RFP, and next year an RFP for the pool.

ANNAPOLIS NECK PENINSULA FEDERATION:  Ray Sullivan reported as follows:
· Quiet Waters Park project is forming a stakeholder’s group and Ray has requested joining as the Hillsmere representative.

· Peninsula Park – meeting tonight.  The Couty is proposing to level the hill.

PERMITS:  Bill Schrott reported that he has taken over the Permits Chair position from Robin Clark when Robin started as the HSIA Property Manager.  Since October 1:
· 12 permit applications have been received.

· Approvals for 11 were for decks, fences, screened porches, retaining wall; 1 pending requesting a variance.
· Noticing some violations, specifically fences without permit from HSIA.
· Permits take longer than they should because residents don’t send everything needed.

ZONING:  Claire Corcoran mentioned that zoning has to do with the County code and the use of property.  Claire talked about businesses run from home.  For instance, you cannot run a construction business from your home.  Vehicles over 10,000 lbs. are not allowed.  Claire also mentioned derelict properties, trash debris, overcrowding, and untagged cars.
EVENTS:  Helene Raven reported on two very successful events – the Halloween parade and the Oyster Roast.  Two events will happen in December – the Santa Caravan and the Santa Run hosted by the Fire Department.  Sandi Brown is looking for vehicles and volunteers for the Santa Caravan.  Helene would like to recognize our volunteers by hosting an event at the community house in 2024.

SECURITY:  Tom Anderson mentioned that we made a change to go with police officers, but we ran into some issues.  There was discrepancy between what the police officers could provide and what we were looking for in the way of security for the community.  We will regroup and work on an RFP.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Gene Gross reported that as of September 31, 2023, we have $905,457.69 in the Operating Account, $584,365.36 in the Special Tax Fund, for a grand total of $1,489,823.05.  
BEACH:  Maureen Sherer – nothing to report.

FIELD:  This Committee works on property that surrounds the pool and community house.  The Committee is currently closed.

POOL:  Danielle Franz reported that all is quiet and the contract for Anchor has been renewed for 2024.

COMMUNITY HOUSE:  Tom Schwallenberg – nothing to report.

ENVIRONMENTAL:  Kevin Green reported that we are in the process of replacing lost trees and shrubs along the islands.  We are planting half this month and then the other half in the spring.  We are in the permitting process for the Living Shoreline at the marina.  Kevin and group are putting oyster spat down – working with CBF.  Ray Sullivan added that we had another successful native plant sale. 

PIERS & HARBOR:  Steve Vanderbosch not present.  Tom Anderson gave Steve incredible credit.  Tom believes we have the most cost-effective marina and it is very well maintained.  More motorized lifts have been added to the marina.
LEGAL:  Christian Elkington offered to help Robin Clark by looking at contracts if needed.

NOMINATIONS:  Mike Wurst gave the election results, as follows:

Steve Vanderbosch – 80 votes

Bill Schrott – 62 votes

Maria Triandos – 76 votes


Ray Sullivan – 61 votes

Helene Raven – 67 votes


Sharon Blugis – 52 votes

Joanna Parkinson – 65 votes

SECRETARY:  Mike Wurst mentioned that all community residents should be receiving the Sea Breeze by emailed link or postal mail  Residents can attend meetings via zoom.  We are posting info on Facebook and community emails are sent for communication to all residents.  
ADMINISTRATIVE:  Jean Somers – nothing to report.
At this time, Tom Anderson introduced Lisa Rodvien, our County Council representative.  Lisa spoke about affordable housing, public education, environmental issues, and took questions from the floor.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Jean Somers
Administrator
